Reception Weekly Learning Update 
14th July 2023
	Science
Following on from our floating and sinking experiment last week, this week we read the story ‘who sank the boat?’. The led us to test materials to see which were waterproof and which weren’t. We used our prediction skills from last week and tested them to see whether we were correct.

The children then made their own boats, using the results from the previous days material investigation. We tested our boats in water, then added pirate figures to the boat. We slowly added more and more to see how many pirates our boat could hold before it sank. We then did the same test again but with smaller people figures. We found that we could have more of the smaller people on our boats before it sank. This resulted in good conversations about the results and allowed the children to revisit their knowledge of weight.

	French Day
Today we celebrated all things French! We looked at where France is found on the map and were it is in relation to England. We talked about the different ways of getting to France and whether any children have been to France. We then shared some traditional customs, food and famous landmarks. We also learnt a few French words!

For Golden Time we tasted some traditional French foods; baguette with butter and jam, grapes, brie and croissants.

The children were also set the challenge of trying to recreate the Eiffel tower using spaghetti and mini marshmellows – it was a tricky but fun challenge!

	Maths

We have been recapping our addition and subtraction knowledge, pirate themed! It’s always good practise these skills in different contexts and see if the children can apply their knowledge. Over the long summer please keep practising addition and subtraction with your child, including in word problems too.

The children have been looking at pirate maps this week too. We have placed pirate themed images on to the grid and learnt how to use co-ordinates.

	Sports Day

We have been practising a lot this week for Sports Day. We look forward to seeing you on Monday 16th at 9:30.

Please can the children come to school dressed in their PE kits that day. Thank you.


We can’t believe this will be the last weekly update we will write! What a wonderful year we’ve had in Reception. We will see you next week for a jam packed final week!!!!
